
Dear Praying Friends,

Praise the Lord! God has done it again! We prayed very hard for God 
to grant a visa for my wife to make it to the States. Well, God came 
through again in His perfect time. In May, Japhia was approved for a 
visa, and we immediately booked our tickets to the States. By God’s 
grace, we arrived in the US for our Mission’s Candidate School. I am 
reminded of Mark 7:37, “And were beyond measure astonished, saying, 
He hath done all things well…” We thank the Lord for His grace and 
perfect timing for everything.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL – We just finished up Vacation Bible 
School at the church in Cebu, and saw 127 children accept Christ as 
Savior, as well as over a dozen parents! For hundreds of these precious 
kids, it was their first time to experience a “Bounce House,” but most 
importantly, they were able to experience an environment where they 
could see and feel firsthand the Love of the Lord. One of the goals in 
every VBS is that these precious souls would know how much God 
loves them, and how much we love them at the church.

FURLOUGH – We are currently stateside for a furlough, which will 
be a perfect time to work on my wife’s paperwork, and for her to go 
through a One Year Bible course at Westcoast Baptist College. Please, 
pray for her as she will pursue her Bible college study online. Pray also 
for God’s provision for it. My wife is overjoyed to be here in the US and 
minister to those we come in contact with. We still have openings for 
2025, and praying for wisdom of where we need to be in the will of God 
during this furlough. I do ask you to pray for us as we are on furlough 
for safety traveling and more grace for a long journey. God’s grace is 
sufficient, so we are leaning on Him.

CEBU CHURCH PLANT – The work back in Cebu City is being 
held down by three of our trained men. I would like for you to pray 
personally for these men and their wives as they lead and serve the Lord 
in our absence at the Cebu church. Pray for Azer and Alexsis, Warren 
and Angelie, and Jim and Janelle. We also have two other men named 
Sam and Jundy who are preaching as well. I am humbly asking that you 
pray for them specifically, bringing their names to the Lord in prayer. 
One of the greatest burdens for a missionary on furlough is that the 
enemy would come in and attack what the Lord has done. However, 
we are going to cover them in prayer and trust the Lord to protect and 
grow His work and bind the enemy.
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A NOTE FROM MY WIFE
Here is a quick note from my beloved wife: 

“I was officially approved as a BIMI missionary at BIMI on June 
3, 2024. I learned a lot about how to become a better missionary 
for the Lord, and even already met people who will surely become 
lifelong friends. Please, pray for me as I learn and adjust to a new 
culture while here on furlough with my husband. It has been a 
blessing and encouragement to meet people in different churches 
who have been praying for us.”

Prayer Requests: 
•	 We are praying for Bibles and Gospel tracts for the ministry in 

the Philippines, please join us to pray for God’s provision. The 
printed word is an important aspect of missionary work and 
church planting. 

•	 Please, also pray for us to find a good house or apartment that 
we can use for our time on furlough. This would be vital for 
us to rest and decompress from long travels on furlough.

Your Missionaries,

Frank & Japhia Denisi

PS: For any pastors who would like have us visit during furlough, 
please e-mail me at reachingthephilippines@gmail.com. You may 
also reach me at my cellphone, 404-200-3969, but it is better to text 
me first, since there are so many scam calls now, I rarely answer an 
unrecognized number.


